
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Ipswich Motorway Upgrade: Rocklea to Darra – 
Stage 1 project 
 
 

Night works – Blunder Road and Factory Road Loop, near Bunnings 
Warehouse and National Tiles, Oxley 
 
 

June 2019 
 
 
The Department of Transport and Main Roads (TMR) advises that night works will occur near 
the intersection of Blunder Road (north) to the east of Factory Road Loop, near Bunnings 
Warehouse and National Tiles, Oxley (see attached map) from late June to early August 
2019.   
 
These works will be completed from 8pm to 5am Sunday to Thursday. Lane closures are 
required, with all lanes reopened to traffic outside of these operating hours. 
 
Access to all local businesses and roads, including Factory Road Loop from the Ipswich 
Motorway (westbound), will be maintained.  
 
Some of this work will be noisy and water trucks will be used to control dust where 
necessary.   
 
Please obey reduced speed limits, signage and traffic control advising of the changed traffic 
conditions in place, to ensure the safety of road users and work crews on site.  
We apologise for the inconvenience and ask for your patience and safety through 
roadworks.     
  
If you would like further information about the project, please visit 
www.tmr.qld.gov.au/rocklea2darra1, email contactus@r2d1.com.au or call 1800 204 990. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation,  
 
The Project Team  

http://www.tmr.qld.gov.au/rocklea2darra1
mailto:rocklea2darra@tmr.qld.gov.au


 
 
 
 
 

 

Map showing the location of these night works: 
Blunder Road (north) intersection to the east of Factory Road Loop, near Bunnings Warehouse and National Tiles, Oxley. 
Scheduled for: late June to early August 2019  
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
NOTE: Works may be rescheduled to the next available opportunity if impacted by weather or construction conditions.  

Work area: Blunder Road (north) 
intersection to the east of Factory 
Road Loop, Oxley 


